CITY OF LAKE BUTLER
TRASH PICKUP POLICY

GFL Environmental Inc. is contracted with the City of Lake Butler to pick up yard debris on
Friday of every week. The rules for yard debris are as follows:

Yard Debris: Will be serviced each Friday of the service week. ONLY. Yard Debris service for
each resident is intended for lawn maintenance only not commercial cuts or tree remediation.
Yard trash collection is limited to two (2) cubic yards collected per week (approx. the size of a
small pick-up truck bed). Yard trash and leaves should be containerized (with the exception of
small tree limbs WHICH MUST BE BUNDLED not loose) and may be bagged in paper or bio-
degradable bags only. Please do not place your yard trash and leaves in plastic bags. Yard trash
piles exceeding two (2) cubic yards per week will be subject to an additional collection fee.

NO one piece or pieces shall not exceed five (5) feet in length and five (5) inches in diameter.
Weekly yard waste collection anticipates volumes from the routine upkeep and maintenance of
residential yard work performed by the homeowner(s) or occupant(s) ONLY.

Larger volumes of material generated by tree service contractors (i.e., tree surgeons or
landscapers) for land clearing activities, larger tree debris piles, and storm debris piles must be
hauled off by the contractor.

The policy also states that outside the months of April and October for beautification, Large
items (Furniture, appliances, etc.) will be $25.00 PER ITEM. If you have large items that will
require multiple trailer loads, please contact City Hall at 386-496-3401 to arrange for an estimate.

REMEMBER that the citizens of Lake Butler may take these items to collection sites within
the county free of charge. Citizens can also take their items to the New River Regional
Landfill on SR 121 in Raiford.

Debris pickup services are ONLY for City Residents.

Please contact City Hall at 386-496-3401 with questions or concerns regarding this policy or to
arrange for trash pickup. Pickups will only be by schedule.

THANK YOU FOR HELPING TO MAKE LAKE BUTLER LOOK ITS BEST!



